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May 23, 2023 
 
 
 
Town of Peace River 
9911-100 Street 
Peace River, Alberta T8S 1S4 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing to you on behalf of the North Peace Housing Foundation Board of Directors to draw your 
attention to the concerns raised by the Garden Court Society regarding parking and traffic matters 
affecting the Garden Court Seniors Apartment building, as outlined in the letter dated May 1, 2023, 
addressed to both our organization and the Town of Peace River. 
 
Given the proximity of the Garden Court building to the hospital and the associated heavy traffic and 
congestion, we respectfully request that the Town of Peace River initiate a comprehensive traffic 
assessment in the area.  This assessment will help identify measures that could be taken to enhance the 
safety of all individuals, including those crossing the street at the existing crosswalk. 
 
By addressing these concerns, the Town of Peace River will contribute to the well-being and quality of 
life for the aging seniors residing at the Garden Court building. We believe that ensuring the safety of 
residents and others will have a positive and lasting impact on the community. 
 
We genuinely appreciate your attention to this matter and look forward to your consideration and 
action. Should you require any additional information or deem it necessary to schedule a meeting to 
discuss this matter in greater detail, please do not hesitate to contact me at 780-624-2055 or via email 
at tammy.menssa@nphf.ca. 
 
Thank you for your support and commitment to the well-being of our community's aging seniors. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tammy Menssa 
Executive Director 
 
cc:   Wes Thomas, President, Garden Court Society 

Mellissa Henitiuk, Housing Accommodations Manager 
Ashli Champeau, Director of Housing Operations and Special Projects 

 


